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The West Midlands ME Groups Consortium would like to place on record our gratitude to 
the All Party Parliamentary Group on ME for holding meetings which are not only open to MPs, but do not exclude ME charities, local ME groups and members of the public.  This has given pwME and their families the opportunity to put their own questions to speakers at these meetings and a democratic opportunity to express concerns and raise important issues.
Now with the publication of the APPG Inquiry on NHS service provision for people with ME/CFS Interim Report we look forward to seeing the Final Report, and the next APPG on ME going forward with meaningful progress on a number of the recommendations.   We hope all people affected by ME will encourage their new MPs to be involved in this group.
 

The APPG are aware of our ongoing concerns with regard to the need for appropriate education and training of those healthcare professionals involved in any ME/CFS services and the particular role of BACME in disseminating training.  There remain issues with regard to balance, representation and democratic accountability.
 

We note that recommendation 6 of the APPG Inquiry on NHS service provision for people with ME/CFS Interim Report states:
From correspondence with the Royal College of Physicians and the Royal College of General Practitioners, the Group is not convinced that medical students receive sufficient training on ME/CFS, including how to clinically assess and diagnose these patients and advise on appropriate forms of management. The Group recognises that ME/CFS does not have the same obvious impact as cardiovascular disease or cancer, but that it is necessary for medical students to receive adequate training in ME/CFS. The relevant Royal Colleges should ensure that students receive training in this disease. 

Since the last APPG on ME meeting, the “CCRNC Inaugural Research Workshop” was held 
at St Barts Hospital, London on 7 December.  Speakers here included - Professor Peter White, Professor Simon Wessely, Professor Trudie Chalder and two representatives from BACME.
With the above in mind, the WMMEG requests that a representative from CCRNC/BACME, is invited to a future APPG on ME meeting in the not too distant future.  This would give the APPG on ME an opportunity to hear about the CCRNC/BACME, and people affected by ME an opportunity to voice their questions on the crucial issue of education and training. 
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